## LAWSHALL PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11<sup>th</sup> JULY 2017 AT THE VILLAGE HALL COMMENCING AT 7.30PM

PRESENT: Cllrs. J.Kydd, D.C. Griggs, D. Page. R. Debenham. Ccllr. R.Kemp. Mrs D. Griggs (Clerk). 11 Members of the public.

21 APOLOGIES: Cllrs. A. Irish, Mrs L Williams, T. Elmer, Dcllr. J. Long.

22 TO RECEIVE COUNCILLOR'S DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ANY ITEM ON THE AGENDA. None.

## 23 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD ON 13th JUNE 2017.

The Minutes were agreed and signed.

## **24 REPORTS:**

Ccllr. R. Kemp: circulated to Cllrs. Dcllr. J. Long: no report this month.

Crime report: no crimes reported as per the Police website for April 2017.

## **25 MATTERS ARISING:**

Email from Mr R. Livall:

Question 1 (R.L.): What happened to the residential proposal north of The Street/tree planting?

Answer from Chairman: No proposal have ever been received for the above from BDC.

Question 2: (R.L.): The Clerk was then asked to confirm the above.

Answer from The Clerk: I can confirm that Lawshall Parish Council has never received any proposal from BDC regarding this matter. The Clerk confirmed that any proposals or planning applications received from BDC are always on the appropriate agendas and comments recorded in the Minutes.

Question 2: (R.L.): When was this issue discussed by the Parish Council, NPT or Sub Group?

Answer from Chairman: Nothing has ever been received and there is no evidence to support that any proposal has been received.

Question 3: (R.L.): Was the proposal minuted or discussion notes taken?

Answer from Chairman: The answer to Question 1 & 2 applies.

Question 4: (R.L.): Were any outcomes agreed?

Answer from Chairman: The answer to Question 1 & 2 applies.

Question (R.L.): Re: Mr A Irish's hedge.

Answer from Chairman: This is not a Parish Council matter.

Mr Livall was asked if the Chairman has given an honest response.

Answer from Mr. Livall: He did not respond to this question but said he still has reservations on the above.

**BDC S106 funds:** Confirmation received that we will be allocated £1782.69 for the purchase of the fencing for playground. Confirmation of acceptance of quotes sent to BDC. The fencing has been ordered.

NHPlan update: It is expected that the referendum will take place in October.

**VAS signs:** It was agreed to order 1 VAS sign for the village. This was proposed by Cllr. J. Kydd, seconded by Cllr. D. Page, all in favour. The Clerk will place the order.

**Hedge at Burial Ground:** This has grown quite a lot and could do with another cut. It was proposed that this should go ahead by Cllr. J.Kydd, seconded by Cllr. R. Debenham, all in favour. The Clerk will order this work.

Cont...